[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Gilly Pollard 
Sent: 20 March 2018 11:31
To: Planning
Subject: Planning Application No. 17/02394/OUT Hollins Strategic Land LLP

Dear Sirs, 
Re:  Amended Plans by the above Company By the above Company for the site on Berry Hill Road, Adderbury


We wish to raise further objections to the amended plan for the above site to build up to 53 houses rather than up to 60.

   1. The development lies outside the existing village boundary, reaching almost to the main road.  It would blight the view of the entrance to the village.
   2. The number of houses is still excessive and not in keeping with the existing density of houses, Despite the small recent reduction in the number.
   3. Berry Hill Road has no footpath and the volume of traffic makes it dangerous to walk on the road.  It would be necessary for pedestrians to walk to the oak tree to catch the bus to school or the bus to Oxford or Banbury.
   4. Adderbury has no facilities apart from a small general store, a hairdresser and a part time veterinary practice/post office. 
   5. adderbury has already accepted more than its quota of new houses in four substantial developments.  This additional development would simply provide more commuter traffic
For Oxford or Banbury.

Yours faithfully, 

J. P.Pollard& G.E. Pollard.
Berry Hill House, Berry Hill Road, Adderbury, Banbury, Oxon. OX17 3HF

